Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: CS/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2005/0032/P

	Development Proposed:
	PROPOSED DEMOLITION OF EXISTING SINGLE STOREY KITCHEN AND NEW TWO STOREY EXTENSION TO SIDE WITH MAIN ENTRANCE PORCH AT SHIREBURN HOUSE, HURST GREEN

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No objections to this proposal. 



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	The owners/occupiers of an adjoining property had no objections provided that a first floor window in the side elevation facing their property was deleted from the proposal.  

On amended plans received on 4 February 2005, the side facing window to which the neighbours objected has been deleted from the proposal.  

	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy ENV1 - Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Policy H10 - Residential Extensions.

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	Shireburn House is a detached house in an isolated location on an unnamed lane which runs off the north side of the main road between Hurst Green and Dutton.  There is an adjoining dwelling to the east of the application site but, otherwise, there are no other properties close enough to be in any way affected by the proposal.  

This is a stone built property with a slate roof.  It is a tall and narrow three storey building with a single storey flat roofed extension on its eastern side.  The height of the building appears disproportionate to its width.  Permission is sought for the demolition of the existing side extension and the erection in its place of a two storey pitched roofed extension.  The extension has a slight (approximately 1 course of stone) set back from the front elevation and projects approximately 3m beyond the rear elevation.  Both the eaves and ridge height of the extension are significantly lower than on the existing dwelling. It would be constructed using matching natural stone and slates. 

Although this is quite a large extension, it has the benefit of removing an unattractive flat roofed extension which presently detracts from the appearance of the building.  The extension also gives the building a more balanced look by increasing its width to something which is more appropriate for a building of this height.  The extension also remains subservient by virtue of its lower eaves and ridge height and slight setback.  

Overall, I consider that this proposed extension enhances rather than detracts from the appearance of both the building itself and the locality which is within the AONB.  As amended by the deletion of the side facing window, it would also have no detrimental effects on the amenities of the only neighbouring property.  

I can therefore see no objections to the proposal.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 19 January 2005














